SEP 17 2012 **PUBLIC SERVICE** COMMISSION

MR. JEFF DEROVEN, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION PO BOX 615 FRANKFORT, KY. 40602

Dear Sir:

We are requesting to intervene in the rate increase request filed by the Kentucky Frontier Gas as it relates to former B T U customers now served by Kentucky Frontier Gas.

We believe the request for a rate increase is unwarranted when considering the recent rate increase, the cost for well-head gas and the flat inflation rate. Please keep us advised as the process proceeds.

Jar & Gloria Conley 23/ Mine Fol 18 Solyaserlle, Keg.